EDINBURGH CHESS CLUB

Note of the Council Meeting

held at 1 Alva Street, Edinburgh on Tuesday 23rd February 2010
Present: Neil Berry, Chris Sykes, David Archibald, Andy Masters, John Smith Keith Aitchison, Bill Marshall, Mark Sanderson, Colin Hutchison
1. Roof Repairs
NB updated the meeting as per his e-mail of 4th February.  He and DA had attended a residents meeting with Gordon McGhie from the Council regarding the roof repairs.  The main points being as follows:
 
1) Contrary to what was discussed at ECC Council, the Council are driving the work required.
2) The original request dates back to 2006, due process has been followed since and as such we don't have any options regarding organising the work ourselves.
3) Council advertised for tender and selected the lowest bid.
4) The work being done will be what the Council (Gordon) decide and not what the contractor thinks needs done.  The safety aspect and the fact that the building is listed are important factors in this.
5) The costs are very much a conservative estimate, but until work is well underway there is no way of telling what the final bill might be.  As mentioned, they have costed for replacing a large number of the tiles and potential rebuild of the chimneys.  We will only be contacted if the costs increase (!) although obviously we hope it will go the other way.
6) Until the scaffolding goes up and work is underway, there is no way of telling the level of repairs required.
7) Work is likely to begin around April time.
8) Length of work could be up to a year - it will be determined by the amount of repairs required and the work schedule produced.
9) Payment will be issued around 2 months after the completion of the work.  The usual notice is for 28 days to pay, but there may be options, e.g. if we can pay 50% 
up front to agree on a time frame for payment completion.  David will speak to the Council to find out more about this.
10) The contractor will require access to the club once only, to assess whether fire places require to be blocked.  DA and NB had passed on their contact details to ensure we don't hold this up from our end.

NB wished the meeting to consider communications to the membership and potential scenarios re finance/payment.
DA wished to delay any communication for a couple of weeks, he was about to send out an update to all members, and would prefer to issue this first.
JS asked if we should notify our insurers.  It was agreed that this would be a good idea.

MS provided a brief financial update.  We could find £15,000 towards the repair.  For the past few years we had made a healthy underlying financial surplus (the last couple of years had shown as losses but this was due to substantial re-investment in the Club – lighting and equipment).

JS suggested life membership, soft loans and 5 year memberships as possible ways of raising finance.
DA noted that paying one-third or a half would be looked upon favourably and we would then be given more time to pay.  A debt to the Council would be an option.

AM suggested an overdraft and/or charitable status.  It was thought that the latter was expensive to set up (£1,000-£2,000).

WM thought it might be worth making enquiries about grant aid, and possibly also contacting John Glendinning. 

MS noted that we would need to keep an eye on the period of our fixed term investment so that the money would be available when work completed.

Council agreed that membership fees should be kept at their current level just now.

2. Use of Club
JS suggested that we should have an agreed policy for use of the Club and should require payment with bookings going forward.
WM agreed that we needed to be more commercially-minded.

MS undertook to provide NB with details of what we had charged in past years for different events/users and to draft up a schedule of charges.
